NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

November 2, 2010 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Bill Grafton, David Osborne, Burton Bryan, Sean Sutton, Christopher Mickle and David Magee.

Conservation Agent: Abigail Hardy 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE:

Motion: Burton Bryan moved to accept the agenda.

Second: Sean Sutton



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

Executive Session: Ongoing Litigation & Possible Land Purchase

PUBLIC HEARING

45 Cedar Point / SE52- 955 / Raze & Rebuild Single-Family Home w/ Septic                                        NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Domenic Mazzocco / Representative: Merrill Associates 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that the applicant requested a continuance since there is not yet a revised plan for review. Jack O’Leary, the project engineer, anticipated that they would be ready for the 11/19/10 meeting.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue this hearing to 11/16/10.

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Parcels on Main St., South St., Cushing Hill Rd., Pleasant & Prospect St. / SE52 - 958 / Line Del.    ANRAD (cont.) 

Applicant: David Vose, Norwell Pathway Cmte. / Representative: Amy Ball, Horsley Witten Group

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that the revisions were reviewed and satisfactory. A revised plan and letter describing changes was attached to the agenda email for all members of the Commission. It was discussed that Amy Ball, the applicant’s representative from the Horsley, Witten Group, was not needed for participation in the hearing since their revisions were discussed at the last meeting and were found to be satisfactory. On one set of plans, with the wetlands highlighted in green, Abigail Hardy highlighted the flags that were changed in “yellow”. It was done on the old plan, as well as the new, for comparison. The Commission members reviewed specification sheets and changes were discussed. 

Motion: Burton Bryan moved to close the hearing on the Pathway parcels.

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Henry’s Lane, Lot 6 / NCC# 25(10)/ Installation of Septic System                                                            RDA

Applicant: Andrew Newman / Representative: Russ Waldron, AES  

Present: Andrew Newman – property owner  - #21 Henry’s Lane (lot 6).

Discussion: Andrew Newman said that this hearing is regarding part of an existing subdivision that was originally approved. The septic is not located in the 100’ buffer. They are only doing a small amount of grading that occurs between the 100’ and the 75’. He said that there are “0” wetlands disturbed by this plan. Abigail Hardy said that there was a previous ORAD that had expired, with this subdivision. She spoke with Andrew Newman and he had Mr. Waldron out to the property to re-delineate the line. It does put a portion of the backyard in the buffer zone. She and Bill Grafton reviewed the line and felt it to be reasonable. The proposed grading is in an already disturbed area. Bill Grafton asked if there were any planting plans. Andrew Newman said that he did speak with Abigail Hardy and she agreed to suggest some native plantings. Abigail Hardy said that the lot is contained with a stonewall as its lot line. She said that the only requested condition would be the re-installation of the erosion controls.

Motion: Burton Bryan moved to issue a negative determination.

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

300 Cross Street / NCC 26(10) / Septic System Repair                                                                                       NOI

Applicant: Steven Forti / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting 

Present: Steven Forti, owner 300 Cross Street and Rick Grady, Consultant.

Discussion: Rick Grady said that this is an existing home with a septic system upgrade planned. There is a manmade pond built by the owner. It is a wetland resource area under the bylaw only and not under the state act.  John Zimmer, botanist, delineated the pond. There is a 1500-gallon septic tank, leaching pit and an overflow that they are proposing. They will keep the 1500-gallon septic tank and install a plastic chamber and bed configuration leaching facility. It has a 20’ setback from the existing foundation. The only work in the buffer zone is a small portion of the leaching facility. The leaching field is about 85’ from the manmade pond. There is proposed erosion control for sediment protection during construction. Abigail Hardy did an inspection. It is an isolated manmade pond with no bordering wetlands. There’s a small well to replenish the pond. She discussed this project with the Health Agent and since it’s an ornamental pond, there is no problem shown and he felt it was permittable. 

Motion: David Magee moved to close the hearing on 300 Cross Street.

Second: Bill Grafton              


In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None  

Pleasant Street, Lot 1 / SE52- 959 / Construction of Single-Family Dwelling                                               NOI

Applicant: K & E Construction Corp. / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting 

Present:  Rick Grady.

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said Mr. Grady has some revised plans, made at the Commission’s request, to be submitted. The plans were stamped before submission.

Rick Grady said that this is a vacant lot on Pleasant Street. This property was before the Commission for an ANRAD approved in 2009. On the lot are bordering vegetative wetlands along the side of the property and along the stone wall, which is the property line. There is also an isolated vegetative wetland in the center. These wetlands are about 120’ apart from each other. Access to the property was a driveway designed just outside the 50’ wetland setback. The proposed house is midway on the lot, with the septic system to the front of the house outside the 100’ buffer and at least 100’ from any wetland areas as required for new construction by the BOH. The house was designed as a rear-walkout basement to take advantage of the grade. The tree line for the septic system corresponds with the 100’ buffer line. The house falls 86’ from the closest wetland. The revision, requested by Abigail Hardy, was front entry garage instead of side entry garage to increase the setback to the wetlands in that area.  The customer wants to keep a side entry garage. They had originally proposed a setback of 35’ and they are able to relocate the house closer to the property line. They are meeting the second request by relocating the house further to the right, closer to the property line, which pulls the driveway an additional 13’ away from the wetland resource area. They provided silt sock for erosion control. The driveway will follow the existing grade.  Abigail Hardy asked if a split rail fence could be used as a boundary line, possibly with markers. Christopher Mickle suggested putting the rail fence along the back tree line with markers. Rick Grady said that he would be glad to provide a revised plan. Abigail Hardy passed out the original plan with the NOI. She would like to condition the plan to state that the driveway will remain gravel and not paved. Rick can submit a revised plan before the next meeting.

Motion: David Magee moved to reopen the hearing on Lot 1 on Pleasant Street, to wait for a DEP number and an approved subdivision of the lot, and continue the hearing to 11/16/2010.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

River Street, 196 (Lot 27) / SE52- 772 / Change in house & driveway footprint                                    RAOC

Applicant: David DiCarlo / Representative: Brian Taylor, Stenbeck & Taylor         

Present: David DiCarlo – builder.

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that this is a house that she had done an occupancy permit for. When reviewing the file she found that the house on the approved plans differed from the as-built plan. There is a letter from Stenbeck & Taylor, which is a request for an amended order. There was a change in the impervious surface of the driveway. She distributed the proposed plans, the approved plans and the as-built plans to the Commission for review.  The pool was eliminated from the as-built plan. For clarification, the proposed plan is actually the existing one. The house in the proposed plan is smaller by 400 sq ft. The deck got bigger and the pool was removed. In the letter is stated that the southwesterly corner of the paved drive has an additional 330 +/- square feet of area within the 50’ buffer. There was an increase of impervious area within the 50’ area. She feels that the changes are minor enough to be considered under an amended order, but it should be noted that there are changes in the 50. There was a wetland crossing approved and work in the 50’, but more work was done.

David DiCarlo, builder, stated that he had a completely different plan that was submitted with his building permit, than what was being discussed. 

Everything was done to the plan and the only change that made was to the wall, since the septic tank was turned. At the site where the pool was planned, they continued the retaining wall. He has never seen the house that is being discussed. 

David Magee asked that Abigail Hardy speak of the interaction between the Building Department and the Conservation Commission. Abigail Hardy said that, for the record, the permit approved a plan with a final revision date of 11/14/2005. A complication to this was that Special condition #31 required a revised planting plan. The final revision date on the plan is 4/7/06. This is consistent with what the order required. She has full faith that Mr. DiCarlo had this plan and thought it was the right one. There is not another plan in the file and she’s uncertain as to where the breakdown occurred. She said that the Building Department gets a copy of every OOC that’s issued. So, for every project, the Building Department has to have a Determination, an Order, or a sign-off. They have a copy of an Order it their file. During the pre-construction meeting she always double checks the plan and makes sure that all are in agreement with the plan being used. 

This is an older project. Michelle Simoneaux did the pre-construction the project. There is not another plan received after that plan. There was clearly a breakdown in the records that the file contains. Abigail Hardy said that we have to look at the plan that the Commission approved. The plan being used by David DiCarlo will be used as a reference plan. 

Deana DiCarlo, property owner, said that MSA (Realty Company) was one of the offers put in for the property in 2005-2006. This company had spoken to David DiCarlo, but the plan submitted should not have David’s name on it. Abigail Hardy said that we approved a certain plan and a certain house and this is the project that we are addressing tonight. All the facts lead to explain that this wasn’t an intentional change, but what the Commission has to look at is that they approved a certain project and the permit said that if any changes occurred, they would need to be approved. David Osborne stated that the Commission has to sort this out to get the records straight.

Abigail Hardy had the approved plans with the existing conditions in the file and they were shared with the members.

The required planting plan came in after the OOC, but before the pre-construction site visit. She then made a recommendation. The work has already occurred. The Commission had required that some pavement be pulled out that was in the 50 and she feels that the site is stable. Abigail Hardy said that if the Commission wants to put in a condition to make up for the change in the 50, maybe a small area of additional plantings, we could then move on. They could do the same area that was un-permitted by adding 330 square feet of plantings.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to close the public hearing.

Second: Sean Sutton 


 
In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None


LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

741 Grove Street / SE52-957 / Construction of Barn                                                               Order of Conditions

Applicant: Frank White / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that the one condition was to change the topography. The applicant had no problem with this condition.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to issue a boilerplate OOC and also a condition to move the 106’ contour west, from behind the house.

Second: Sean Sutton 



In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

8 Bridge Street / SE52-952 / Septic System Repair                                                                   Cert. of Compliance

Applicant: Stavros Cosmopulos / Representative: Greg Morse, Morse Engineering Co. 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy this was a septic repair that was permitted by the Commission during this year. A special condition was to remove the brush from the adjacent wetland. The brush is gone, the septic is in and the site is stabilized. She would recommend a COC.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to issue a COC

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

581 River Street / SE52-938 / Septic Repair                                                                              Cert. of Compliance 

Applicant: ‘581River Street Trust’ / Representative: Greg Morse, Morse Engineering Co. 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy this was a failed septic system. A permit was issued quickly. It is satisfactory.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to issue a COC.

Second: Sean Sutton 



In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

Henry’s Lane, Lot 6 / NCC# 25(10) / Installation of Septic System                                         Det. of Applicability 

Applicant: Andrew Newman / Representative: Russ Waldron, AES 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that the only special condition was to replaced the erosion controls and add some native trees.

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee reports

 Pathways - Christopher Mickle said that the public hearing was closed. The question, on View 4, Flag  #233, where does the wetland go and is this needed on the report. Abigail Hardy said that the wetlands line appears and disappears along the bike path. Christopher Mickle said that the ANRAD is closed and they will start designing. Abigail Hardy will put a note in the file about one flag that was out of place. She measured it out and it is in the right place.

David Osborne said that the High School people called and he agreed to meet with them at 10am on Thursday. He located the disappeared boardwalk and he will help have them put in place. Abigail Hardy will join him at the High School tennis courts. Sean Sutton offered his dump truck and tractor. Christopher Mickle said that he could do it Saturday.

Cemetery – Abigail Hardy said that the Selectmen voted to approve the expansion of the conservation restriction. She is currently making them a map and will get it to them tomorrow. They said that NHESP didn’t want the South Street parcel, but they wanted more land at Wildcat. They noted that the regulations were going to change and the ratio was going to decrease of how much land needs to be protected. Gregg McBride will call Misty Ann Morald and make a final decision as to whether they want to go ahead or wait until the regulations change.

CPC - David Osborne said that at last meeting the request for $300,000 came up. They suggested $200,000.

Abigail Hardy spoke to Gregg McBride about the talks falling apart with the offer that the town had made. David Osborne contacted Don Forslund and he hasn’t yet heard back. Some people at the Town Meetings don’t feel that we should be buying house lots. Abigail Hardy is happy to put together a presentation and go before the CPC and advocate for the house lots. It was suggested that this is to be continued at the next meeting. Christopher Mickle said to have Abigail Hardy put together some bullets regarding the specifics of this land. She answered affirmatively.

Affordable housing – Burton Bryan said that the trailer park at Washington Street land is being looked at. The people own the trailers that they live in, but not the land. It was suggested that the town purchase the land and use it as affordable housing. 

Abigail Hardy had another acquisition suggestion. The long-term care facility on Main Street is owned by the state, who is looking to sell it. She suggested tearing down the house and putting access to the pond. David Osborne said that this is the worst possible place for a boat launch since it’s a very small lot and at a very shallow portion of the pond. Sean Sutton said that from a public safety point, it is better than people walking their boats across the road.

Norwell Farms

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that she and Jennifer Freidrich worked on and produced the first product of the town’s GIS system, which was distributed for review. Jennifer Freidrich was present and discussed gaining access to the Bartlett Field. She is continuing to talk to the Board of Norwell Farms about the costs and benefits of the triangle field and how they need to proceed on that. She is requesting access to the Bartlett Field in order to turn it over this fall. Abigail Hardy said that there are wetlands toward the back of the Bartlett Field that are not shown on the map. 

Jennifer Freidrich said that Deborah Hill had three concerns during their walk. One was the wetland, the second was the flood plain and the last was the wildlife species. She said that it is shown on the map. David Osborne requested a plan with something more definitive.  Abigail Hardy suggested that, if she’s okay with it, she could ask Deborah Hill to delineate the wetland line. They could then stake 50’ off of the line and not have them go beyond that line. David Osborne is willing to stake out the field. 

Jennifer Friedrich would like to now turn the soil and add a cover crop. This would be a day’s work of tractor work. Abigail Hardy said that it would be good to have a plan sketch and it will be difficult to draw to scale the wetland lines without surveying the property. Jennifer Friedrich presented a crop plan spread sheet that would show which crops will go into Jacob’s Field and what would go into Bartlett. David Osborne questioned what the water situation would be. Jennifer said that they would have the drip irrigation system with the tank to feed into it. There will be no buildings and very little parking needed since this will be a production field and a lot of Jacob’s will be a “pick-your-own” field.

Motion: David Magee moved that the commission allow the use of the Bartlett field for Norwell farms to turn over the field in 2011 contingent upon a delineation of the wetland line and a demarcation of the 50’ buffer and that Norwell farms will not disturb the land within the 50’ buffer. 

***David Magee amended his motion to change it from a plan to staking in the field.

Second: Bill Grafton



In Favor:  All



Opposed: None

Winter Schedule

Discussion: Abigail Hardy suggested that in December the Commission have just one meeting to be held on 12/14/10. In January she would like to cancel one meeting, preferably the first one. She can figure the January meeting out at the next meeting or over email. 

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to have one meeting on 12/14/10.

Second: Bill Grafton



In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills  - $160 - Wes Osborne. 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to pay the bill. 

Second: Bill Grafton                                          In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None
2. Minutes  - none
I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on August 16, 2011.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to enter into Executive Session, not to return to regular session.

Second: David Magee 

Members polled: Christopher Mickle - Aye, Bill Grafton - Aye, David Osborne - Aye, Burton Bryan - Aye, Sean Sutton - Aye, David Magee – Aye

Discussion: 

Simon Hill Update: Abigail Hardy testified before the Housing Appeals Committee last Wednesday. Mary Rimmer, wetland scientist, testified first. Then Mr. Sullivan testified and Bob Galvin asked him about all the different conditions in the Zoning Boards comprehensive permit that he objected to. They went through each one and when Mr. Sullivan was asked, by Bob, what his objection was, with every single one, he answered that it made the project unaffordable. Bob Galvin asked, on every single one, if he researched how much it would cost. Mr. Sullivan’s answer was “no”. This continued for 1½ hours. 

Abigail Hardy was then questioned about Lois Barber, the Zoning Board Chair. He asked Abby how she knew Lois. Had they ever had a conversation about the project? Who prepared the pre-file testimony? She answered that the Commission was aware and that she forwarded the testimony to the Commission. Then he asked Abby to name all the members that had seen it. They are trying to claim that there is no land under water with the stream but the Commission didn’t review that during the ANRAD hearing. He asked her if she had seen water in the stream.  She answered, “yes”. He asked if there were there any dry spots. Since it was two years ago, she said that she didn’t recall. He asked what the seasonal impact of precipitation was on conditions.  Did she know any specific abutters. Which abutters was she referring to in her pre-file testimony. She asked what part he was talking about. He and the assistant attorney spent a great deal of time looking for the part and couldn’t find it. It turns out he was referring to a letter that was written by her predecessor, Paul Whiteman. Bob Galvin felt that Abigail Hardy looked better coming out then going in

David Osborne said that, while we’re on the same subject, Abigail Hardy was called on Friday about 239 Washington Street regarding some activity in the back. She went out there and found that they are doing some work and they were forbidden to do any work until the plantings are done. Abigail Hardy said that they would be getting a “stop work” order shortly.

Motion:  Christopher Mickle moved to issue a “stop work” order on 239 Washington Street for violating the condition of not working until the plantings are done.

Second:  Bill Grafton 

Abigail Hardy double-checked the language in the work order to see if that was a condition. 

Mount Blue Acquisition Property. 

Abigail Hardy said that there is a copy of the plan in the folders. The Commission has voted to spend $100k to acquire the property. This is the first time they’ve seen a proposed lot line. She reviewed with Chris Di Iorio and Sally Turner and they thought that the remaining land was buildable. She checked with Charles Markum and he said that it doesn’t allow for the 150 circle. The Attorney for the homeowner said that if they give us a buildable lot it will mess up their retirement planning. Charles basically said that it was absurd. Abigail Hardy said that from her perspective, she just wants to make sure that the remaining lot is protected. The only way to further develop the remaining lot would be under a loophole of the Subdivision Control Law called 81L – You can subdivide the lot but you have to use the existing structures. The only way this would happen is if the barn is taken down and a house was put there instead. The reasons that they felt this wasn’t doable was that there was no space for a driveway and no room for a septic. Christopher Mickle questioned if the land spoken about was parcel 8 for $100k. Abigail Hardy said it was. 

David Osborne said that the land they were buying was a house lot and a bunch of wetland with a price of $100k. Since the attorney’s got involved, the price has gone up to $100,900 but this doesn’t change what we are trying to do. Abigail Hardy said that this is to cover some fees and could be between $300 and $900. 

Abigail Hardy said that we have never seen a lot line. So, are we okay with the lot line and are we okay with the increased fee. They could do a rebuild. They could do an 81L but it’s unlikely to get an additional septic in there. Christopher Mickle asked if they could take lot 1 and make it two acres. Abigail Hardy said that it is 1.9 acres and you have to have one acre per lot. 

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to reply to the CPC that we are in agreement with the lot line and the increased fee.

Second: Bill Grafton.
In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

Cuffey Hill

Christopher Mickle said that he saw Bill Grafton’s comments and he felt they were good comments. He suggested recognizing the Conservation Commission in the letter, so that when they reference parties later, we are included. Abigail Hardy said that there is a state law that any party that owns land can claim that they aren’t liable for any problems on their property if they are not charging a fee. A blanket town policy was discussed. Abigail Hardy said that we needed to clarify signage. One sign on either side of the trail should be enough. What she wants to know is, if the clarification of the signage and the getting rid of the addendum notification is okay. Christopher Mickle said to read the description of the Norwell Conservation Commission. David Magee said that you want to be able to identify the party with sufficient specificity so that there’s no confusion. He has this on email. He will edit it and send it to Abigail Hardy.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to adjourn from Executive Session and not return to open session.
Second:  David Magee 

In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

Members polled:  Bill Grafton – Aye, Christopher Mickle – Aye. David Osborne – Aye, David Magee – Aye, Sean Sutton – Aye, Burton Bryan – Aye.

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on August 16, 2011.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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